MINUTES OF MEETING OF MARCH 27, 1992

Commander Martin ° Rosenberg presiding. 41 members present.
Meeting commenced at 8:34 P.M.

Minutes of previous meeting were accepted as read.

Past Commander Joseph Manix, who was up for a visit from Florida,
was introduced. Also introduced wasCV.C. Mary Lamanna and Com.
Dennis Mcloon, of Waitkins-Kellert Post, =r

Committee reports:

Hospital Visitation-Vinny Zangari reported that Henry
DeMarzio was back in the hospital.

Membership-Charles Fontana introduced two new members
Joseph Tenneriello and Robert Helburn. 1§

Post Editor- Jim Thoma reported that he, getting out
the next edition shortly. Also reported that New Dorp Lumber
has renewed their ad for 80dollars.

Treasurer- Pete Antioco gave a run down of expenses and
income. The balance at last reportwas $ 3,533.55 and the current
balance is $ 3,215.16, a decrease of $ 318.30.

Corespondence:

Letter advising a Boy's State meeting to be held at
Huttnier Pacquallini Post on Monday, April 14, 1992. Letter
giving to Chairman Frank Triola for action.

New Bussiness:

Jim Thoma reported that in order to raise funds for
the Newsletter hewill advertise for boosters and print their
names in the paper.

Commander Rosenberg read letter from Dennis McLoon
who is running for the position of County Commander for the
V.F.W. The V.F.W is having a $ournal in connection with their
installation and are solicitng ads for the journal. The prlces
are $35, $25 and $15. The actgn to be taken was tabled since
Dennis McLoon was in attendence, and not appropriate to discuss
at this time. The

Counc¢ilman Fred Cerulo is looking for individuals
to support fex renaming the ice rinkto Joseph F. Merrill.

The County has already approved the change. It was agreed that we
would insert a sample letter in the K-G News that our members

can sign a mail directly to the Councilman. Motion made

foir cuehi action and approved.

Jack Hawkins Jr. read a letter of resignationdue to
the sefious illness of his father. They are relocating to
Florida to be nearer to the rest of their family. Richard
Reichart presented Certificates of Appreciation to them on
behalf of County Commander Elias Arout who was vacationing in
Florida. Richard also presented them with plaques from the
Board of Directors of the Corporation and one from the Honor
Guard.Short speeches were offerred by Charles Fontana, CVC
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Respectfully submitted

v

A Lecbizpied /- fo o 3D
Ferdinand Salva@gre Adjutant




